NC BOS CoC LEAC meeting April 11, 2024 
Attendance: Ashley Von Hatten (staff), Laurel Benfield (staff), Elliot Rhodes (staff), Karen Carroll, Rachelle Dugan, Melissa Hewitt, Annah Carter, Joel Rice, Von Marie Nixson
Introductions: 
The meeting opened with introductions and welcoming new member Annah Carter (Region 03). LEAC members welcomed Annah and Laurel provided a brief overview of the group, its mission, and its history. 
Celebrations: 
Rachelle notified the group that she had been hired at NCCEH and would be stepping down from the LEAC and Steering Committee, but in time hopes to still support the LEAC as a staff support person. The group discussed needing new people to volunteer to serve in more of a leadership role, both in the LEAC and filling Rachelle’s seat on the Steering Committee. Laurel provided an orientation of the roles and time commitments. Annah and Von both expressed interest. LEAC members will take the month to think about what they can offer, and then make decisions at the next LEAC meeting. 
CE Evaluation – (Ashley) 
Ashley Von Hatten presented further questions regarding the Coordinated Entry Evaluation, focusing on how the surveys are distributed, and how they are collected. 
Von offered suggestions on using email or text to distribute surveys. 
Melissa voiced concerns that the current system of collecting surveys does not ensure anonymity and suggested that the CoC send paper surveys and provide stamped pre-addressed envelope. Better protecting anonymity can increase a person’s feeling of safety in offering feedback that is critical of the program or the CoC. 
BIH conference update 
Laurel provided an update on the developing plans for a LEAC presentation at the 2024 Bringing It Home Conference. The presenters are confirmed and currently discussing topics to present. The group discussed potential presentation topics including:
· Disability & accessibility while experiencing homelessness
· Things people might need to know once housed – what to do when can’t pay rent, timelines around notice to move in/out (120 day planning), bridge knowledge gap about processes (Von, break-out session next year?)
· How to flip that idea for speaking to service providers, ongoing professional development, bridge gap between service providers and housing
There will be another meeting in May about BiH preparations that all LEAC members will welcome to attend. Laurel will reach out to schedule this meeting. 
Client Bill of Rights Presentations: 
Laurel noted that the group needed to pick the next regional committee to present at for the Client Bill of Rights and suggested that Region 13 could be the next target. Von offered to speak to the Regional Lead and request agenda time but noted that the meeting is in person. This would require more logistics planning, and von offered to look into possibilities for virtual or hybrid presentations, before setting a date. 
Regional LEAC group: 
Von provided a brief update about Region 13 LEAC and noted that there are a few people working to organize a Region 13 group for PLE, but that organizing this group is still in progress.  

